
Red flags hoisted at Clear Water Bay
First Beach and Clear Water Bay Second
Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 23)
that due to inclement weather, red flags have been hoisted at Clear Water Bay
First Beach and Clear Water Bay Second Beach in Sai Kung District.  Beach-
goers are advised not to swim at these beaches.

Red flags hoisted at some beaches

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 23)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at  Hung Shing Yeh Beach,
Lo So Shing Beach and Pui O Beach in Islands District.  Beach-goers are
advised not to swim at these beaches.

Flag-raising ceremony cancelled

     Owing to the thunderstorm warning, the flag-raising ceremony to be
conducted at Golden Bauhinia Square, Wan Chai at 8am today (June 23) will be
cancelled.

http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-clear-water-bay-first-beach-and-clear-water-bay-second-beach-4/
http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-clear-water-bay-first-beach-and-clear-water-bay-second-beach-4/
http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-clear-water-bay-first-beach-and-clear-water-bay-second-beach-4/
http://www.government-world.com/red-flags-hoisted-at-some-beaches-10/
http://www.government-world.com/flag-raising-ceremony-cancelled-7/


Territory-wide flag day today

     Senior Citizen Home Safety Association has been issued Public
Subscription Permit to hold a territory-wide flag sale from 7am to 12.30pm
today (June 23), a spokesman for the Social Welfare Department (SWD) said.

     For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
Charitable Fund-raising Control Team at 2832 4311 during office hours.
Information on the flag days of the month is available at the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_whatsnew/). Permits for flag days containing
contact information of the flag-selling organisations and information on the
approved flag-selling activities have also been uploaded to the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_recentlyap/). For
enquiries about the detailed flag-selling arrangements, please contact the
individual flag-selling organisations.

     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities covered by the Public
Subscription Permit issued by the SWD have also been uploaded to the GovHK
website (www.gov.hk/fundraising).

     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.

CE concludes visit to France (with
photos/videos)

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, concluded her one-week visit to
France this afternoon (June 22, Paris time).
 
     In the morning, Mrs Lam met with the President of Ile de France region,
Ms Valérie Pécresse. Ile de France is one of the 18 regions of France
including the city of Paris. It has a population of more than 12 million
which is 18 per cent of the national population. Noting that Hong Kong is
keen to collaborate with different parts of France and that the Ile de France
region is very influential in the country, she said that Paris and Hong Kong,
both of which are international metropolitans, have a lot of room for co-
operation in areas including investment, innovation and technology,
culture and youth exchanges. She particularly introduced the development of
the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Bay Area to Ms Pécresse, encouraging the Ile de
France region to explore the huge market of the Bay Area through Hong Kong.
 
     After the meeting, Mrs Lam visited the headquarters of Schneider
Electric, a French multinational corporation specialising in digital

http://www.government-world.com/territory-wide-flag-day-today-5/
http://www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_whatsnew/
http://www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_recentlyap/
http://www.gov.hk/fundraising
http://www.government-world.com/ce-concludes-visit-to-france-with-photos-videos/
http://www.government-world.com/ce-concludes-visit-to-france-with-photos-videos/


transformation of energy management and automation. It has set up
headquarters in Hong Kong in recent years. Mrs Lam toured the innovation hub
of the company to understand the latest technology on energy saving and
management, and smart solutions for various industries, cities and homes.
 
     Mrs Lam said the visit to France is very successful. By meeting with
senior officials of France and participating in a range of events, members
from different sectors of France have known more about the situation of Hong
Kong and are more interested in strengthening co-operation with Hong Kong in
various aspects, including the signing of two memorandums of understanding on
co-operation in tourism and scientific research she witnessed during the
trip. Mrs Lam welcomed the signing of two memorandums of understanding
between the Airport Authority Hong Kong (AAHK) and Groupe ADP yesterday on
strengthening co-operation between the Hong Kong International Airport and
Paris Charles de Gaulle Airport in airport management, aviation development
and air cargo development. She said the collaboration is set to boost Hong
Kong's role as an aviation hub in the region and is yet another testimony
that there is limitless potential for co-operation between Hong Kong and
France in various aspects. The Chief Executive Officer of AAHK, Mr Fred Lam,
who signed the memorandums of understanding on behalf of AAHK also attended
the business luncheon organised by the Hong Kong Trade Development Council in
Paris yesterday.  
 
     Mrs Lam left Paris in the afternoon for Zurich and will travel to Lindau
tomorrow (June 23, Paris time) to attend the Lindau Nobel Laureate Meeting
Opening Ceremony the next day. During her stay in Zurich, she will attend a
dinner to be hosted by the Consul-General of the People's Republic of China
in Zurich, Dr Zhao Qinghua.
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